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EBAA members 

benefitted form the 

Business Manage-

ment Forum.

Larry St. John with CAA Past President Rod Uffindell 

of Denalect at the EBAA Business Management Forum.

NSA President Howard Wulforst received a donation 
from John Miller of ADI at the ADI Expo Las Vegas.

EBAA Business 

Management Forum 

panelists included 

moderator Mike Salk, 

Bob Mitchell, Tim 

Tracy, Keith Buerke, 

Bob DiAlto and Larry 

St. John.

IEAA President Holley Hunt with Riverside Police 

Department Chief Sergio Diaz and FARA President Kerri 

McDonald at the November meeting.
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Mirror Highlights from 2012
We report every month on continuing programs such as scholarship 
awards and regional and national meetings and events in our region 
and our industry. Here are some other significant news highlights that 
appeared in the Mirror through 2012.

January: We said thanks to our sponsors for the 2011 Winter 
Convention, and welcomed new Associate member Volutone to 
CAA and GLASAA.

February: Jon Sargent and Matt Westphal were named to the 
Alarm Company Operator Disciplinary Review Committee as part of the Dept. of Con-
sumer Affairs. The industry lost Dave Keays, a founder of CSSS (now MACE).

March: U.S. Marshall William Berger was announced as the speaker for the CAA 
Palm Springs Convention. SIA held its Ride for Education. CAA welcomed new Associ-
ate member Creative Security Company to CAA and SVAA. ISC West was held in Las 
Vegas.

April: Donors begin to pour in for the CAA PAC Fund. We begin to gear up for the 
Palm Springs convention and golf at Escena.

May: Patty Hartmen is announced as the 2012 recipient of the George A. Weinstock 
Award. The CAA holds its annual Palm Springs convention.

June: We said thanks to our sponsors of the 2012 Palm Springs convention. Harvey 
Eisenstadt publishes his new book. IQ releases four video sequels. ESX holds its annual 
conference.

July: The CAA welcomes new Associate member Senstar Inc. Kerri McDonald is 
named president of FARA.

August: ESA elects John Knox as president for 2012-2014. The CAA PAC Fund donor 
list grows. The industry lost industry veteran John Akouris. WBFAA UATC Board of 
Trustees welcomes new members Bev Cramer and Nan Snow.

September: Arizona signs state licensing law.  ASIS holds its annual convention. The 
industry begins to gear up for ISC East and then reschedules due to Hurricane Sandy.

October: Governor Jerry Brown signs CAA sponsored legislation relating to alarm 
company licensing. Sheriff Arpaio is announced as keynote speaker for the CAA Winter 
Convention. The CAA welcomes new member Cox Home Security.

November: IACP holds it conference and elects new president Craig Steckler of Fre-
mont. There is now a significant list of CAA PAC Fund donors. The industry lost security 
pioneer Jack Weinstock.

December: The CAA is gearing up for the annual winter convention. The industry lost 
Robert Elliott of Texas, an active member of the CSAA, NFPA, FARA and IACP.

We look forward to another eventful year at the CAA,  
and wish you all a very Happy New Year.
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ASSOCIATES CORNER

Be Responsive — Be Successful                                           
Every salesperson is challenged with 

growing sales, adding more customers and 
increasing revenue. Let’s face it: that is why 
you are in business and that is why you’ve 
chosen sales as your profession. Unfortu-
nately, too many salespeople do not stop and 
ask themselves the question “why am I not 
growing according to plan or goal?  Where 

are my weaknesses and how do I identify and strengthen them?”  
Professional salespeople are the possessors of many strengths and 

weaknesses and in this article I am going to discuss the weakness that 
seems to get too little attention. That is the act of “responsiveness.” 
In the many workshops I’ve conducted and the individuals I have 
tutored and mentored, the act of being responsive 
seems to take on a variety of interpretations, all 
of which miss the critical definition, meaning and 
value of being responsive.  To be responsive is 
the action of reacting now, not later, not tomor-
row but now. This act plays a critical role in 
many of the steps of the sales process, and we’ll 
take a look at one of those steps in this article and 
the critical value of being responsive. The content 
of what I will describe and discuss comes directly 
from discussions in my workshops and individual 
classes. 

Leads are the lifeline for sales success. Unless 
you have a plan and a marketing program for 
creating leads, your chances of success are significantly minimized. 
Leads must be recognized with a mentality that says someone has 
made a decision to buy from me and my challenge now is to prove 
to them they made the right decision. The weakness exhibited too 

BARKIN,
PERREN,
SCHWAGER &
DOLAN, LLP

PH: 818.719.9020 ext. 205
FAX: 818.702.0273

cschwager@bpsdcpa.com

21700 Oxnard Street, Suite 950
Woodland Hills, CA 91367
www.bpsdcpa.com 

CHARLES H. SCHWAGER, CPA

By Harvey Eisenstadt

often is the lapse of time that expires between receiving a lead and 
responding.  As time moves on, the quality of the lead diminishes. 

You want to grow your company. You want to increase sales. 
However, all too often, leads are being neglected or ignored 
because you fail to implement a plan to respond promptly to those 
leads and you become “too busy to get to the lead.” Now, what 
happens to those leads that you neglected? That’s right - they go 
right to your competitor. Based on the assumption that sales teams 
receive leads daily, salespeople should have a consistent plan to 
follow up these leads. Leads are costly to cultivate and too impor-
tant to address randomly. 

To be sure that every lead is addressed responsively, that is 
now not later, your plan should be based on the average volume of 

leads you receive daily. Yes, daily, not weekly. 
Recognizing that the critical action for follow-
ing up a lead is to get the appointment, each 
response should not require more than just a few 
minutes. Using this as a barometer multiply the 
number of leads you receive daily by, let’s use 
three minutes, to determine how much time you 
must set aside each morning to respond to leads. 
So, for ten leads per day you need a dedicated 
thirty minutes of response time each day. Since 
leads do come in during the day, you should also 
allow for some time at the end of the day for this 
response to leads. If you believe you cannot set 
aside this valuable time, then it is time to rethink 

your entire sales program. 
With a solid plan you can not only preserve the integrity of the 

lead but also set your appointments so that you avoid conflicts. 
Your plan should include a very brief response with benefits and 
value confirming to the prospect that they made the right choice 
to contact you. You are not selling your product or service at this 
time but you are creating that very important first impression. You 
should also respond to all leads rather than cherry picking and 
making assumptions as to qualifications.  It only takes a couple of 
minutes to respond and identify the value of the lead. Remember, 
leads are the lifeline of a successful business. Responsiveness is the 
critical action for success.
Harvey Eisenstadt is a Sales Consultant, Trainer, Speaker, Mentor and 
Author. Harvey possesses over 45 years of successful sales and sales 
management experience and is a nationally recognized authority on re-
lationship building. Harvey can be reached at 818-701-7799 or harvey@
hjesales.com

To be responsive is 
the action of reacting 

now, not later, not 
tomorrow but now. 

This act plays a 
critical role in many 

of the steps of the 
sales process...
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Audrey Pierson
Dealer Development Manager

N. California & Hawaii
800-641.4282  x452
Cell 417.827.2698
apierson@dmp.com

– Ask us about our Cellular and Network Solutions –

David Rogers
Director of Sales, West
800.641.4282  x109
cell 417.860.7617
drogers@dmp.com

Robert Putica
Dealer Development Manager

LA Basin
800-641.4282  x573
Cell 417.425.4293
rputica@dmp.com

Matt Standiford
Dealer Development Manager

Southern California
800.641.4282  x570
cell 417.827.2664

mstandiford@dmp.com
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CAA PAC FUND 
CONTRIBUTIONS

The California Alarm Association has a very strong 
government relations program that works on the local, 
state and national level.  In addition to the hundreds 
of hours of volunteer service from our members, we 
have a CAA PAC Fund which supports our interests in 
Sacramento.
Payable to:	CAA PAC
Mail to:  	 CAA PAC, c/o Richard Eichman, CPA
	 1127 11th Street, #300, , Sacramento, CA 95814
Funds can be corporate or personal, although they are not tax 
deductible.  IMPORTANT: Include your name, address, employer 
and occupation with each contribution.
VISA/MASTERCARD: To make donation with your 
VISA/MasterCard call the CAA office at 800/437-7658.

*PAC ALERT*
$20,000 GOAL FOR 2013

By Don Gilbert, Mike Robson, and Trent Smith

The Political Action Committee (PAC) is an important part of the CAA 
governmental relations program.  In past years, CAA has raised over $30,000 
in its PAC to contribute to business-minded legislators.  We want to establish 
this funding level as a goal for 2012 and encourage CAA members to contribute 
what they can to reach this goal.  

As a reminder, PACs allow citizens with a common interest to join together 
to participate in the political process.  Members of an industry association 
or employees of a company have an interest in supporting candidates whose 
philosophy is conducive to creating an environment in which their business can 
succeed. By donating to the company or association’s PAC fund, employees or 
members help ensure that legislators will be elected who are interested in and 
responsive to the concerns of the company or industry.

L E G I S L A T I V E  W A T C H

A & S Alarm Co. 
ABA Alarm Company, Inc. 
ADI
ADS Security Systems, Inc. 
Advanced Electronic Security Syst.
Advanced Security Engineering
Advanced Security Systems 
Advanced Security Technologies 
Advanced Voice & Data 
AES IntelliNet 
AJ Alarm Systems 
Alamo Alarm Co.
Alarm Financial Services, Inc. 
Alarmco Security Systems, Inc. 
All Safe Security + Fire 
Alliance Fire Alarms 
Allied Alarms 
Allied Security Alarms 
Altronix
American Central Alarm 
American Protection Industries, Inc. 
American Security Integrators 
American Two-Way 
American West Coast Security 
APS Security Systems, Inc. 
ASG
Asset Protection Services 
Astro Security Monitoring
Avatar Security and Fire Alarm 
Bay Alarm Company
Bayless Electrical Technology 
Beacon Security, Inc.
Beam Security Systems, Inc 
Boyd & Associates 
Capital Source 
Capitol Alarm
Central Station Security Systems 
Certified Security Systems

Certified Systems
Chaumont Law Group, Inc. 
Check Video 
Chula Vista Alarm, Inc. 
Command One Security 
Connect-Air International, Inc.
COPS Monitoring 
DEA Security Systems Co., Inc.
Denalect Alarm
Detect All Security & Fire 
Devcon Security Services
Digital Monitoring Products 
Digital Security Controls 
Diversified Alarm Service, Inc. 
Eagle Security Systems 
Emergency 24 
Emergency Detection Systems 
EnerSys Inc. 
ESS Inc
Fire Sprinklier Systems 
First Alarm 
Foothill Alarm Systems, Inc. 
Fox Communications, Inc. 
Gates Security Systems 
Gem Electronics 
General Alarm Services, Inc. 
General Monitoring Services, Inc. 
Greystone Electric 
Haven’s for Total Security, Inc. 
Hi-Desert Alarm 
Hoffman Electronic System 
Honeywell Security & Custom Elect..
Hue & Cry Security Systems, Inc. 
IE Alarm Systems 
JC Gury Company 
JM Security 
JMG Security, Inc.
Kelex Security 

Lake Arrowhead Patrol, Inc. 
Layer3 Security Services
Lifeline Security & Automation, Inc. 
Linear LLC 
Magnuson Services 
Matson Alarm
Maximum Security Alarms 
Maximum Security Systems 
Michael J Kelly Insurance Agency 
Mijac Alarm Company 
Minuteman Security Systems 
Monitronics International, Inc. 
Moon Security
Morgan Alarm Co. Inc. 
Multi-View Detection Systems 
National Monitoring Center 
National Security Systems 
North American Alarm Co.
Open Eye 
Pacific Alarm Service 
Peninsula Security Services, Inc. 
Post Alarm Systems, Inc. 
Premier Security Services, Inc. 
Private Security
Professional Sales Representatives
R.F.I. Security, Inc. 
Ranch & Coast Security, Inc. 
Rapid Response Monitoring, Inc. 
RD Systems, Inc 
Redlands Alarm Company 
Redwood Security Systems, Inc. 
Reed Brothers Security 
Rick Gombar Insurance Services, Inc.
Rod Muscio Electrical Contract 
RSI Alarm 
S.A.F.E 
S.E. Technologies 
S.F. Fire Protection, Inc. 

Sacramento Control System 
Sacramento Valley Alarm 
Safe Side Security
San Marino Security Systems 
Scheer Security Alarm Systems
SDA Security Systems, Inc. 
Sebastian 
Secure Site Solutions, Inc.
Security Door Controls 
Security Lock & Alarm, Inc. 
Security Networks
Senstar, Inc. 
SentryNet 
Sentrytech Security Alarm Co 
SGI California LLC 
SIC Consulting, Inc.
Signal Service 
Silver Security
Simpkins Security Services 
Skyline Security Mgmt, Inc.
Southern California Security 
Southwest Alarm Service 
Spectrum Security Systems, Inc. 
System Sensor 
TCW Systems, Inc. 
Telguard 
The Alarm Company 
The Amergroup, Inc.
The Service Warehouse 
The Systems Depot 
Tri County Alarm Systems, Inc. 
Tri-Ed Inc. 
Ultrasafe Security Specialists 
Universal Electronic Alarms 
USA Alarm Systems
Valley Alarm
Valley Security & Alarm 
Visonic Americas

THANKS TO OUR CAA PAC FUND DONORS
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NOTIFIER has expanded its line of amplifiers to provide more 
flexible options for powering its fire alarm and emergency commu-
nications systems’ audio announcements for maximum intelligibility 
across a multitude of environments. The addition of new 100 watt 

and 125 watt amplifiers en-
ables NOTIFIER systems to 
provide better audio solutions 
for larger buildings, outdoor 
areas, and industrial appli-
cations with high levels of 
ambient noise. NOTIFIER’s 

amplifiers allows the output of its voice communications systems to 
be easily tailored to virtually any application. “Voice evacuation sys-
tems are an expanding part of our business, and having a full range 
of options helps designers choose components that fit the individual 
applications,” explains Pete Smith, Strategic Product Manager. “And 
our new high-power amps will be great tools for applications where 
bulk or distributed audio is needed.”  Case studies and more techni-
cal documentation are available on www.notifier.com.

SAFE Security announced that Chancy Pray has been named 
SAFE’s new Director of National Sales. Pray previously held the 
position of Regional Sales Manager at SAFE. He has 20 years of 
experience in the alarm industry including his tenure at SAFE, 
eight years in Operations, and twelve years in Sales and Market-
ing. “Chancy Pray has been an integral part of our sales team and 
is credited with bringing several dealers to our growing dealer and 
bulk purchase programs. As Director of National Sales, his energy 
and extensive sales experience will continue to enhance our position 
and reach.” SAFE President and CEO Paul Sargenti said. “Chancy 
has the tools necessary to make our programs for dealers very at-
tractive, such as competitive multiples, reliable and fast funding, 
flexible growth planning, and the best customer support services in 
the industry.” 

Professional Sales Representatives announced 
that six new team members have been hired to strengthen their 
footprint in the 13 Western states and give greater support to their 
customers and manufacturer partners. The sales team now includes 
Sierra Wallace, Pat Kirby, Skeet Butler, Diane Butler, Taylor Tandy, 
and Jason Copeland. Scott Crown, the President of Pro Sales Reps, 
said, “These are exciting times at PSR. We feel honored to attract 
such talented professionals and quality people to our family. With 
these additions to our team, we will be able to have an even deeper 
influence to serve our community.” To view more information about 

Pro Sales Reps’ team, including the new hires, please visit the PSR 
website at www.prosalesreps.com	

CheckVideo announced today the appointment of Chris 
Brown as Vice President. A security industry veteran, Brown will 
drive strategic alliances with key CheckVideo remote monitoring 
partners and resellers.  “Chris is a recognized expert in the develop-
ment and delivery of managed video services,” said John Estrada, 
CEO, CheckVideo. “He brings proven experience in managing high-
growth, video-driven services businesses, and we are very pleased to 
welcome him to the CheckVideo team.”  For more information, visit 
www.checkvideo.com. 

SentryNet’s latest application allows SentryNet dealers and 
technicians the ability to access critical account information from 
any wireless connection with their latest mobile application - SNapp 
2.0. 

Digital Monitoring Products (DMP) announced the 
Pan & Tilt IP video camera used with SecureCom Wireless Video 
Services is now available. Video recording can be triggered to begin 
automatically when the camera analytics sense motion in both day or 
night view. End users have the ability to remotely view and record 
video via the DMP Virtual Keypad™ App as well as email video 
clips. “With the increase of 
mobile apps and IP video, DMP 
offers more services for dealers 
to reach home and business own-
ers as well as increased RMR 
opportunities,” said Vice Presi-
dent of Sales, Mark NeSmith. 
Using the Virtual Keypad App, 
users can monitor cameras via 
an Apple® or Android® device, whether they are in the next room 
or across the country. Cameras can be programmed to automatically 
begin recording when they sense motion, and the user can receive 
email alerts of video clips or watch live streaming video from their 
device at 10 FPS. For more information call 800-641-4282 or visit 
www.dmp.com. 

Monitronics announced that Bruce Mungiguerra has been 
promoted to Vice President of Operations.  Bruce will continue with 
his current responsibilities and will be responsible for all aspects 
of both Dealer and Customer operations including Customer Care, 
Central Station, third party relationships and the Monitronics Dealer 
Program. Mungiguerra joined the Monitronics team in 2006 as 
director of Consumer Sales, bringing with him more than 17 years of 
operations, sales, and call-center leadership experience. 



INDUSTRY NEWS

Honeywell announced it is donating more than $600,000 in first responder 
products to aid in relief and recovery efforts in areas devastated by 
Hurricane Sandy.

Advertise in The Mirror -  
Reach an interested audience.    
Call the CAA office for details.  

800/437-7658
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Honeywell Provides Aid  
to Sandy First Responders

Honeywell announced it is donating more than $600,000 in first 
responder products to aid in relief and recovery efforts in areas 
devastated by Hurricane Sandy. Honeywell will donate more than 
19,000 personal protective products including protective footwear, 
gloves, hoods and helmets, designed to weather the most arduous 
conditions first responders face every day. The protective gear will 
be distributed via the Nassau County Office of Emergency Manage-
ment in Long Island, New York, to first responder teams in affected 
areas in New York and New Jersey. 

“As the world’s leading provider of personal protective equip-
ment, we are deeply committed to worker safety and to helping those 
on the front lines of rescue and recovery efforts remain safe,” said 
Honeywell Chairman and Chief Executive Officer Dave Cote. “Hon-
eywell employees work and live in these communities, these are our 
own hometowns and we feel a sense of responsibility to support the 
first responders there.”

Honeywell also announced the Honeywell Humanitarian Relief 
Fund (HHRF) has been deployed to support employees who have 
been affected by the devastating hurricane. Support will initially 
include immediate cash assistance for food, clothing, and shelter to 
employees who have been temporarily displaced. Honeywell will 
also match employee contributions to HHRF dollar for dollar.

“With a significant presence in the tri-state area, many of our em-
ployees have felt the impact of Hurricane Sandy’s destruction,” Cote 
added. “The fund will help with longer-term needs once the extent of 
the damage has been assessed and local efforts turn to rebuilding.” 



Are you traveling with THE MIRROR?  Paris, London, Chicago?  Take a photo and email to info@caaonline.org with description and identification.

Where in the World Is THE MIRROR?

NSA President Howard Wulforst with the Mirror at the 2012 NSA Poker 
Party in Las Vegas.

CAA President John Hopper with THE MIRROR in 
the Austin baggage claim.

ESX mascot Simone Sevinor and THE MIRROR with 
Massachusetts State Senator Bruce Tarr.

The Mirror was with Rick Gombar of Rick Gombar Insurance when he sat with his legal counsel 
in Washington DC.
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GMS IS NOW PROVIDING EVEN  
MORE SERVICES TO OUR DEALERS

•	 Personal Language Services

•	 AES Network covering most of California

•	 CONNECT24 / C24 Interactive Reseller

•	 IP Receiver Monitoring with Dedicated IP Addresses – 
Bosch / NAPCO / DMP / Surgard / Firelite / Telguard

•	 Upcoming training scheduled for CONNECT24 
Interactive / AES Training Certification

Contact us for more information

800-839-7212



Training and  Education  
Calendar 

December 4
Networking 101/201
3 p.m. – 9 p.m.
Volutone Simi Valley
www.volutone.com

December 5
Networking 101/201
3 p.m. – 9 p.m.
Volutone Van Nuys
www.volutone.com

December 11
Networking 101/201
3 p.m. – 9 p.m.
Volutone Cerritos
www.volutone.com

THE MIRROR	 PAGE 14	 DECEMBER 2012



THE MIRROR        PAGE 15        CAA LOCAL ASSOCIATIONS        DECEMBER 2012

By David Michel, President
Mark your calendar for the GLASAA Holiday Party at 94th Aero 

Squadron in Van Nuys.
GLASAA MEETINGS

◊	 December 11... GLASAA Holiday Party..................... Van Nuys
2013

◊	 February 19..... GLASAA General Meeting............... Los Angeles
◊	 April 16............. GLASAA General Meeting............... Los Angeles
◊	 June 18............. GLASAA Scholarship Awards ........ Los Angeles
◊	 August 20........ GLASAA Harbor Cruise.................... Marina Del
			   Rey
◊	 October 3......... GLASAA Golf Tournament............... Moorpark
◊	 December 10... GLASAA Holiday Party/Elections... Los Angeles
New members are always welcome at GLASAA.  Every company 

in our industry should really think about coming to our meetings.  
We always have great people and informative topics.  This is a 
fantastic opportunity to mingle with your peers and industry experts, 
to discuss what’s going on in the business.

GLASAA and its members continue to support the extremely 
important work of the CAA and ESA. 
GLASAA Meetings and Events

Please visit our website at www.glasaa.com
Please contact GLASAA at 888-826-9149 or through the web at 
www.glasaa.com if you would like to contribute by serving on a 
committee.

David Michel, GLASAA President
dmichel@valleyalarm.com

6th Annual GLASAA 
GOLF TOURNAMENT: 
Thanks to our sponsors, 
players and volunteers
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East Bay  
Alarm Association

By Tim Westphal, President
We had a great turnout to the EBAA business management forum 

meeting on November 13, 2012. 35 guests showed up at Chevy’s in 
Richmond to participate in the business management forum. Panel 
members Bob Mitchell - Bay Alarm, Tim Tracy - Honeywell, Keith Buerke 
- Grand Central Station, Bob Di Alto - NMC, Larry St. John - Eclipse 
Insurance had a great discussion moderated by Mike Salk - Reed 
Brothers Security.  Industry pertinent issues were discussed and it was 
a very productive meeting. An election was held and the new board 
members for 2013 will be Mike Salk, Ron Lenze, Bob Blunt, Naser 
Rahid, Jon Sargent, Tim Westphal and new addition David Ingham.
EBAA MEETINGS

Our General Meetings are held at Chevy’s, 3101 Garrity Way, 
Richmond.  The meetings start at 11:30 a.m. For further information 
contact EBAA President Tim Westphal 925-808-4371.  RSVP to 800-
437-7658, Ext. 3 or info@caaonline.org.

Tim Westphal, EBAA President
925-808-4371, Tim.westphal@bayalarm.com

Rick and Amy Quintero of Detect All Security & 
Fire at EBAA Business Management Forum.

By Julie Anne Buller, President 

SVAA MEETINGS
All meetings are held at Silicon Valley Capital Club, 50 West San 

Fernando, San Jose, CA 95113. Please RSVP to info@caaonline.org 
or call the CAA office at 800-437-7658, Ext. 3. 
SVAA Information
If you are not on our e-mail list please contact Julie Buller at 408-
729-6200 or julie@crimealert.com. It is so important to get involved 
with your local associations now more than ever and to keep up to 
date on all the new information.

Silicon Valley
Alarm Association 
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By Ben Martinez, President

SAAA MEETINGS
◊	 December 13 ....SAAA Annual Holiday Party

SAAA 2013 Schedule
◊	 February 7 ........SAAA Administrative Forum
◊	 April 11 ..............SAAA Police Forum
◊	 June 13 ..............SAAA Monte Carlo Night
◊	 July 13 ...............SAAA Event Rivercats ball game TBD
◊	 July 25 ...............SAAA Access control/Video/sound forum
◊	 August 22 .........SAAA Vendor Expo
◊	 October 10 ........SAAA Fire Forum
◊	 December 12 ....SAAA Holiday party

Look for updates and reminders of these events in THE MIRROR.
SAAA events always offer something to all the attendees, whether 

it is something to learn or relationships to make.  The SAAA hosts 
several great events throughout the year that cannot happen without 
your support.   We will continue to need your backing for these events 
in the coming year, so your endorsement and attendance is hoped for!    

“Our mission is to promote growth and professionalism within the 
security industry and communicate an awareness of issues that affect 
the needs of alarm companies, home and business owners as well 
as local authorities within Northern California.”

Benny M. Martinez, SAAA President 2012
O: 800-230-1654 x 136,    C: (510) 750-0252
bmartinez@gcsmonitoring.com

Sacramento Area 
Alarm Association

Sacramento Area Alarm Association
3491 Park Drive Suite 20-234

El Dorado Hills, CA 95762-4549
www.sacalarm.org

Digital Security Controls Ltd.
An ISO 9001 Registered Company

3301 Langstaff Road, Concord
ON, Canada L4K 4L2
www.dsc.com

Cyndie Powers
Territory Sales Manager
(209) 217-4394
cypowers@dsc.com

John Kaloper
Territory Sales Manager
(949) 870-0480
jkaloper@dsc.com

Gary Cotton
Technical Sales Trainer
(951) 237-9112
gacotton@dsc.com

Sigifredo Ruiz
Territory Sales Manager

(702) 528-8985 cell
sruiz@dsc.com

Bob Verstreater
Technical Sales Trainer
(530) 218-3116
bverstreater@tyco.inc

Mid Cal Alarm Association

For more information, contact Mike Matson, Matson Alarm at 559-
438-8000

MID CAL MEETINGS
◊	 December 4.......11 a.m...................................................ADI Fresno

Golden Gate  
Alarm Association

By Gary Lowndes, President

GGAA Meetings
For further information, contact Gary Lowndes at (650) 574-1077 or 
g.lowndes@hueandcry.com.
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By Dana Buck, President 

GVAA Meetings
Our meetings are held inside the restaurant at the Clarion Inn 

and Suites (4219 E. Waterloo Rd ~ Stockton, Ca) @ Highway 99 & 
Waterloo Rd (Hwy 88) and they will start at 12:00 pm (noon). GVAA 
meetings are held on the second Thursday of every third month 
(once a quarter) at the above location. Please contact Dana Buck 
at 209-369-7749 or by email at danab@alamoalarm.com for more 
information. 

Greater Valley  
Alarm Association

San Diego  
Security Association

By Cathy Rempel, President
City of San Diego Permit Process
The San Diego Security Association and SIAC have been work-

ing cooperatively with the City of San Diego to assist with their fire 
alarm program, and now their burglar alarm program. The police are 
requesting alarm companies to submit their active burglar, panic and 
holdup alarm customer lists to the San Diego Police Department. 
Please see attached letter from Assistant Police Chief Cesar Solis for 
instructions. The preferred method is to send your excel customer list 
electronically by email to Hilda Gonzalez-Reed at hgonzalezreed@
pd.sandiego.gov. If you have any questions please contact Hilda 
Gonzalez Reed at hgonzalezreed@pd.sandiego.gov, or 619-531-2247.
2012 SDSA SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS	

◊	 December 17.....Holiday Party
Visit the new website: www.sandiegosecurityassociation.org/

Cathy Rempel
President, San Diego Alarm Association
American Security Integrators, 858-509-9144
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Inland Empire  
Alarm Association

By Holly Hunt, President 
IEAA is a professional association of alarm companies and leading 

industry specialists, focusing on bringing together the best resources 
possible for the mutual benefit of all members and associates.  It is our 
goal to bring knowledgeable people together as a resource to better 
protect your business and your customers’ safety. We are a valuable 
resource to the alarm industry and it is my desire to grow our chapter 
and make the IEAA a real asset to its members.  We are going to be 
more active than ever and need your support.  Please make time to 
come out and be a part of what I believe is the future of the alarm 
industry in California. Professional, Beneficial, Informational.

At our recent November meeting, we were honored to have several 
very important people with us from the Riverside Police Department 
including Chief Sergio Diaz who was very happy to receive all of the 
toys collected for the Riverside Police Officers Association holiday 
toy drive. Additionally we were all introduced to FARA President Kerri 
McDonald from the Riverside Police and learned a bit about what they 
are doing to help reduce the impact of alarm management programs 
in the region. FARA is a national organization that is dedicated to 
promoting the effectiveness of alarm systems in local jurisdictions. 
Our Chapter in Riverside is very active and is working with law en-
forcement and private security companies to help manage the City 
of Riverside’s alarm program. 

IEAA members brought give to support the Riverside Police 
Department holiday drive.
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We would like to extend a warm welcome to Kerri McDonald to 
our chapter and thank all the officers and guests who attended this 
meeting.  
IEAA Meetings

This year we would like to see our chapter grow and benefit from 
getting more alarm industry professionals finding us and enjoying 
all that our association has to offer.  We need you to be involved.  If 
you have thought about it and never come out for whatever reason, 
stop procrastinating!  We need new people to make our association 
thrive.  If you would like to attend a meeting or if you have a desire to 
get involved, then please join us or call 800-559-9060.  Our normal 
format is an 11 a.m. lunch meeting on the second Tuesday of the month 
at a nice meeting restaurant in the Riverside area.  You eat, we talk.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday January 8, 2013 (If the Mayan 
Calendar is wrong of course!).

Important meeting changes.  We are going with an afternoon 
luncheon meeting format for the next few meetings.

Meeting time is 11 a.m.
Old Spaghetti Factory
3191 Mission Inn Ave, Riverside
December is dark for us.  We wish you and your family the best 

this holiday season and will see you in January 2013.  
Please feel free to contact Sylvia Jimenez of the IEAA for upcom-

ing details at 951-264-5664.
IEAA Events

Thank you to all!  Our Holiday toy drive was a success and we 
are happy that we could help to make a difference in the lives of so 
many needy children this year.  Thank you!

IEAA Board of Directors
President.......................Holley Hunt, Bosch Security Systems
Vice President...............Greg Sipplle, Siemens
Secretary.......................Ray Cloutier, Southwest Alarm
Sergeant at Arms..........Dale Williams, Pacific Alarms
Treasurer.......................Steve Sopkin, Mijac Alarm

CAA Board Representative	
Greg Sipplle, Siemens

Police Liaison Committee
Jayson Keyz, Alarm Drafting.com
Chuck Landfried, Private Security

Grievance Committee
Dale Williams, Pacific Alarm
Mark Creighton, Holmark Security Group 

If you would like to attend a meeting or if you have a desire to get 
involved, then please join us or call 800-559-9060. 

IEAA Membership
If you would like to become a member, or have any suggestions on 

ways to increase our membership, please us a call at 800-559-9060. 
2013 IEAA MEETINGS

◊	 January 8, 2013
◊	 March 12, 2013
◊	 September 10, 2013
◊	 November 12, 2013

Warmest regards, 
Holley Hunt 
Bosch Security Systems, Inc.  
IEAA President
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By Steve Maris, President 

OCAA 2013 CALENDAR
◊	 January 16

Board Meeting – General Meeting 
Alternative Alarm Communications Update
Orange Hill Restaurant

◊	 March 20
Agency Lunch
Police & Fire Appreciation Lunch – Vendor Displays
Phoenix Club

◊	 May 15
Board Meeting – General Meeting 
CCTV New Products
Orange Hill Restaurant

◊	 June 13
OCAA Golf Tournament
Tijeras Creek Golf Club

◊	 September 18
Board Meeting – General Meeting 
Orange Hill Restaurant

◊	 November 13
Board Meeting – General Meeting 
Orange Hill Restaurant

CITY OF IRVINE PERMITS
The City of Irvine requires all alarm users to register their systems 

with a no fee permit.  Alarm users may obtain an alarm permit ap-
plication at the Irvine Police department website at www.irvinepd.
org.  The City also offers free, quarterly Alarm Awareness Classes to 
help defray the cost of false alarm fines. For more information about 
the City’s alarm program you can contact the Alarm Coordinator at 
949-724-7066. 
CITY OF IRVINE ALARM CLASSES

For information contact:
Cristine Gaiennie, Regulatory Affairs Supervisor
Irvine Police Department, 949-724-7066
cgaiennie@cityofirvine.org

For more information about OCAA activities, contact the OCAA 
office at 800-339-1420 or email OCAlarmAssoc@aol.com. Visit our 
new website at www.alarmassociation.org for meeting information 
and registration forms, training opportunities, members list and a 
whole lot more. 

Orange County  
Alarm Association 

P.O. Box 2149, Newport Beach, CA 92659
800-339-1420       

www.alarmassociation.org

Thank 
you!
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Redwood
Alarm Association

By Chuck Petrusha
The Redwood Alarm Association held their last meeting on Octo-

ber 24, 2012 at Johnny Garlic’s in Windsor, California.  Grant Barnes 
of Schneider Electric spoke about Surveillance IP Integration Made 
Simple.

The next Redwood Alarm Association meeting is to be held on Janu-
ary 23, 2013 from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Johnny Garlic’s in Windsor, 
California.  To RSVP to this meeting please contact Melanie Satterlee 
at 707-443-6366 or melanie@advancedsecurity.us.  

The executive board of the Redwood Alarm Association is comprised 
of President Chuck Petrusha of Advanced Security Systems, Secretary 
Sean Cooke of All Guard Systems, and Vice President Yaqui Lara of 
Allied Alarms.  If you have any questions or want to participate in the 
Redwood Alarm Association please contact Chuck at 707-443-6366. 
RAA MEETINGS
For more information regarding RAA, its membership and partici-
pation, please visit www.redwoodalarmassociation.org or contact 
Chuck Petrusha at chuck@advancedsecurity.us or 707-443-6366. 

RAA welcomed David Jones of Advanced Electronics Security, 
Grant Barnes of Schneider Electric, Debbie and Ron Kent of Safe 
Guard, and Stan Hellman of Pro Sales Reps.

To our CAA 2012 
Winter Convention 
sponsors and to the 
Tribute dinner sponsors 
and advertisers!
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IN MEMORIAM
Robert Dale Elliott, the President of 

Allstate Security Industries, Inc. for 45 years 
recently passed away. He started Amarillo 
Burglar Control in 1967 and merged his com-
panies into Allstate Security Industries, Inc. 
(ASI) in 1977. He served as Region 1 Director 
of the Texas Burglar and Fire Alarm Associa-
tion. He was an active member of the Central 
Station Alarm Association, National Fire Pro-
tection Association, FARA and International 
Association of Chiefs of Police.





PUBLIC SAFETY 
LIAISON

Security Industry Alarm 
Coalition (SIAC)

Visit www.SIACinc.org for alarm 
management resources for alarm 
companies, law enforcement and 
public safety policy development 
officials.  Resources include model 
ordinance, ECV information and 
alarm school materials.
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FARA is seeking any type of support that can be 
given and would appreciate any donation. Donations can 
be made by contacting FARA’s Executive Director Brad 
Ship at info@faraonline.org or 301-509-9237. Please 
see the message from FARA’s Board of Directors ask-
ing for support for FARA’s Leadership Grant Program. 
Another vitally important issue to FARA is increasing 
membership and you can get further information at www.
faraonline.org.
FARA Leadership Grant Program

With the pressures our economy is placing on public 
safety agencies throughout the US and Canada, the need 
to reduce false alarms is even greater than usual. Locali-
ties are always asked to do more and more with each 
resource they have, but when funds are scarce, the pres-
sure is even greater. 

FARA is committed to cooperative effort among 
alarm users, alarm companies and public safety agencies 
to address alarm management issues. We only succeed 
with the support of companies, associations and people 
like you. 

We know that funds are tight for all this year, but we 
ask you to think about the value that each alarm manager 
received who has been exposed to the successful coop-
erative techniques.  For more information visit www.
faraonline.org.
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NSA BOARD MEMBERS
New board members for the 2013-2014 term, beginning 

January 1, were elected:

President – Larry Folsom of American Video & Security

Vice President – Greg Simmons of Eagle Sentry

Secretary – Jon Perry of Sting Alarm

Treasurer – John Perdichizzi of ASAP Security

Sergeant-At-Arms – Howard Wulforst of Stanley Security 

Associate Director - John Rodda of Alarmax 

NSA NEVADA SECURITY ASSOCIATION

www.nevadasecurityassociation.org

By Howard Wulforst, President

On November 1 the NSA had a table at the ADI EXPO in Las 
Vegas. We got to meet and greet many local industry members and 
invite them to join us. ADI also presented the NSA with a gener-
ous donation toward the 2013 NSA Youth Scholarship Program. 
Thanks ADI!  

On November 9 the NSA had its final meeting of the year. It 
was our annual Holiday Poker Party. A great time was had by all! 
Congratulations to our poker tournament winners: Anthony Smith 
and David Williams both of GeoVision.

  Thanks to all our sponsors for the event: ADI, GeoVision, 
Interlogix, Napco, Optex, Rosslare, Tri-Ed/Northern Video, Hon-
eywell Genesis Cable, Alarmax, LogicMark, Elk Products, and 
Sting Alarm.

Current President Howard Wulforst looked back at our and 
year and ahead to 2013. He thanked Duncan from Eagle Sentry 
and Phil from Alarmco for their time and effort representing the 
NSA on the Clark County Code Review committee. Our pro-
ductive year accomplished the posting to our website of current 
licensing information to aid businesses, posting of consumer tips, 
teaming up with CrimeStoppers of Nevada, meeting with JHA 
for fire and police agencies in Southern NV on various topics, 
commenting to the Public Utilities Commission regarding new 
10-digit dialing, hosting the Western State Luncheon at ISC-West 
and awarding two scholarship to deserving Nevada students. Take 
advantage of the momentum and join the NSA today! 
NSA MEETINGS

Meetings at The Cellar
3601 W. Sahara
Las Vegas, NV 89102
◊	 December 12.....Board Meeting
◊	 January 16.........Membership Meeting 
Guest speaker for our January meeting will be from the Nevada 

Contractors Board. Bring your questions and get answers!
If you are not a member of your state’s alarm association, join 

now.  The more members, the greater impact we can make. Your 
involvement is vital to our association and our industry. Take 
advantage of the momentum and join the NSA today! 
For more information visit our website www.nevadasecurityassociation.
org. For questions or to be added to the NSA email list please contact 
Jeanne Palmer at admin@nevadasecurityassociation.org. 

NSA Poker Tournament winners. L to R, NSA Associate Member John 
Rodda of Alarmax, 1st place winner Anthony Smith of GeoVision, 2nd 
Place winner David Williams of GeoVision, and NSA President Howard 
Wulforst.

Seated at table are John Perdichizzi of ASAP Security, Bob Sulliman of 
Alarmco, Steve Marquez of United Lock & Security. In back Charlie Lester of 
ADI, Robert Garringer of Tri-signal Integration, John Miller of ADI and Jim 
Kardeke of A & B Security.



Advertise in The Mirror -  
Reach an interested audience.    
Call the CAA office for details.  

800/437-7658
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A Videofied™ Central Station since 2007

JEFF MARTIN

jeff@wemonitor.org      www.wemonitor.org

866.936.6648
FAX 877.849.9068

R

ESA OF WASHINGTON

23607 Highway 99, Suite 2C
Edmonds, WA 98026
phone 425-788-6162
fax 425-771-9588 
www.waesa.org
info@waesa.org
Reta Waldrop, Chapter Manager
Jillanne Arthur, Chapter Administrator

President
Margaret Spitznas, Washington 
Alarm Inc.
206-328-3288
mspitz@washingtonalarm.com 
Treasurer – Open                                                    
Vice Chairman / Board 
Member
Shannon Woodman, Washington 
Alarm Inc.
206-328-3288                        
swoodman@washingtonalarm.com
Secretary 
Phill Moran, ITDES
253-569-9855
phill.moran@ITDES.com
Treasurer 
Jamie Vos, Security Solutions NW
360-647-9540
jamie@securitysolutionsnw.com
Past President
Michael Miller, Moon Security 
Services                                           
509-545-1881                                                           
consult@moonsecurity.com                                
Board Members  
Leonard Hanna, Pro Sales Reps  
(PSR)
360-609-7125
leonard@prosalesreps.com

OFFICERS
David Ewton, Bosch 
206-375-0363
david.ewton@us.bosch.com 

Marjory Earle, Froula Alarm 
Systems
206-575-1962
Marjory.Earle@mindspring.com
Alarm Response Manager 
Ron Haner, Alarm Center, Inc
360-456-1441
ron@alarmcenterinc.com
Apprenticeship Program 
Executive Director Stella Mc-
Donald
stella@waesa.org
Western Washington 
Chapter
Leonard Hanna, Pro Sales Reps  
(PSR)
360-609-7125
leonard@prosalesreps.com
Eastern Washington 
Chapter Chair 
Don Johnson, Camtek
509-443-2609     
don@camtek-ic.com

By Margaret Spitznas, President

Please visit www.waesa.org for a calendar of events.
Please visit the WBFAA website:  www.waesa.org.  If 

you are a member and would like to link your website, please 
contact RetaWaldrop@waesa.org

WASHINGTON APPRENTICESHIP 
PROGRAM 

We have a great apprenticeship program which is valuable 
to both employers and employees.  It is dedicated to training 
apprentices in all phases of the electronic life safety, security 
and systems industry. The recruitment, selection, employment 
and training of apprentices during their apprenticeship 
shall be without discrimination because of race, sex, color, 
religion, national origin, age, disability or otherwise specified 
by law.  We encourage the application of female and minority 
apprentices. For more information contact Stella McDonald, 
Training Director at stella@waesa.org
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2158 N. Gilbert Rd., #116, Mesa, AZ 85203
Ph:   480-831-1318 
www.azalarms.org 

ARIZONA ALARM ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors
Maria Malice, President  
COPS Monitoring 
mmalice@copsmonitoring.com 
 
Charlie Lester, Vice-President  
ADI 
charlie_lester@adi-dist.com 
 
Kristy Mershon, Secretary 
ADT 
kmershon@adt.com 
 
Tom Eggebrecht, PhD, Treasurer 
Bonds Alarm Co., Inc.  
teggebrecht@bondsalarm.com 
 
Steve Compton, Past President  
Safeguard Security & Communications 
sdcompton@safeguard.us 
 
Candi Hurtt, Director  
Interlogix 
candace.hurtt@interlogix.com 
 

Jim Livingston, Director  
AAA Alarms 
jiml@aaa-alarm.com 
 
Ben Wilson, Director  
Safeguard Security & 
Communications 
blwilson@safeguard.us 
 
Paul Brooke, Director  
Titan Alarm 
pbrooke@titan-alarm.com 
 
Kevin Campbell, Director 
Future Designs Communication 
(FDC) 
kevin@fdcsecurity.com 
 
Robert Schubert, Public Safety 
Director 
Gilbert Police Department 
robert.schubert@gilbertaz.gov 
 
Susan Brenton, Executive Director 
info@azalarms.org

Lupe Carlos
President

17951 Lyons Circle
Huntington Beach, CA 92647
www.gmscentral.com

Phone: (877) 264-9179
Fax: (866) 419-8583
Cell: (310) 966-7206

lupe.carlos@gmscentral.com

Background Checks in 2013
Beginning May 1, 2013, the state Board of Technical Registra-

tion will issue certificates (licenses) to alarm businesses and agents 
who satisfactorily pass a criminal background check. As of October 
1, 2013, a person shall not operate an alarm business unless they 
receive a certificate from the Board. Cities will no longer be able 
to require city licensure of companies and agents. For a copy of 
the bill, go to azleg.gov under “Bills” go to “Bill Info” then the bill 
number. AzAA will be sending out more information on this bill 
soon.
ARIZONA MEETINGS
For information on meetings, please contact the Arizona Alarm Association 
at 480-831-1318 or suebrenton@aol.com.
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OREGON BURGLAR & FIRE ALARM  
ASSOCIATION

OBFAA Offices
800/692-3798  
Fax: 503/684-6481
Please check our website at 
www.obfaa.com 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President		
AJ Gomez
Vice President		
Jesse Foglio
Secretary-Treasurer
Roberta Phillips
Mirror Magazine		
Dimitri Begeor
Regular Member		
Earl Rickards
Associate Member	
Jim Essam
Past President	
Jeff Martin
At Large Member		
Bill Glasbrenner

By Dimitri Begeor

OBFAA LOGOS
Decals showing the OBFAA logo are great for your company 

vehicle and they will be distributed as members who pay their 
dues. There are extra’s if requested.
PUBLIC SAFETY AGENCY MEMBERS

We are proud to have as our affiliate members the following 
agencies:

•	 Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office
•	 Oregon City Police
•	 Portland Police Alarms Administration
•	 Tigard Police Dept. Alarm Unit
•	 Washington County Sheriff’s Office
OBFAA Membership
If you are not a member of your state’s alarm association, join 

now.  We can only make a greater impact, with greater numbers, 
and your involvement is vital to the growth of your local associa-
tion and the industry as a whole.

 
Dimitri Begeor
503-630-8961 
800-722-0364 ext 8961 

Texas Burglar & Fire Alarm Association 
P.O. Box 59982 Dallas, TX 75229-1982
TEL 877-908-2322 

ExecutiveDirector@tbfaa.org www.tbfaa.org 
Michelle Best, Executive Director
385-229-2120

TEXAS BURGLAR &  
FIRE ALARM ASSOCIATION



THE MIRROR/WESTERN STATES	         PAGE 33	 DECEMBER 2012

NEW MEXICO  
ELECTRONIC SECURITY ASSOCIATION

PO Box 35286
Albuquerque, NM 87176
505-260-7474
www.nmbfaa.com
Vic Berniklau
Executive Director

NMESA OFFICERS
President: 
Rich Rosley
A-Tech Security
rrosley@atechsecurity.com
505-821-5777
Vice President: 
Joseph Salazar
ATI Security
joseph@atisecurity.net
505-473-0508
Secretary/Treasurer: 
Andrew Lehrer
SGI
alehrer@securitygeneral.com
505-923-9914

Board of Directors: 
Paul Glenn
Alarm Research
alarmresearch@msn.com
505-291-9358
Chris Ipiotis
Security & Access Systems
cipiotis@securityandaccess.com
505-823-1561
Steve Berniklau
Home Security Systems/ICSS
steveb@icssnm.com
505-888-2954

NEVADA ASSOCIATION OF  
SECURITY PROFESSIONALS

ABOUT NASP
Nevada Association of  
Security Professionals

P.O. Box 50911
Sparks, NV 89435-0911

NASP BOARD OF  
DIRECTORS
President  
Todd F. Harrington
RFI Communications & Security
Vice President
Larry Tracy
Aleph America Corporation
Treasurer 
Michaun Burgarello
High Standard Alarm
Secretary  
Scott Wulforst
Stanley Security Solutions
Sergeant at Arms  
Jackie Vye
ADI - Reno

Any inquires regarding the Nevada Association of Security 
Professionals can be directed to Scott Wulforst from Stanley 
Convergent Security Solutions 775-287-8110.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Todd Harrington , 775-852-3555, tharrington@rfi.com 

UTAH ALARM ASSOCIATION

358 South 700 East B#602     
Salt Lake City, UT 84102 
801/280-8005   FAX 801/282-9507 
www.utahalarm.org 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
President
Nathan B. Wilcox 
General Counsel 
Vivint 
800-216-5232 Toll Free 
nwilcox@vivint.com 
Vice President
Jacob Menke 
President 
Zions Security 
801/770-2806 
jake@zionssecurity.com 
Secretary
Brek Grover 
Dealer Services Manager 
AvantGuard Monitoring Centers 
801-781-6109 
bgrover@agmonitoring.com 

Treasurer
Richard Kramer 
Commercial Sales Manager 
ADT  
rkramer@adt.com 
Board Member at Large
Ed Bruerton 
President 
Anchor Alarm 
801-943-8001 
Board Member at Large 
Linda Ferguson 
Operations/Safety 
ADT Commercial Security 
801-799-5625 
lferguson@adt.com

COLORADO BURGLAR &  
FIRE ALARM ASSOCIATION, INC.

Susan Brenton, Executive Director 
Colorado Burglar & Fire Alarm Association 
PO Box 24604 
Denver, CO 80224-0604 
303-805-0885 
susan@coloradoalarms.org 
www.coloradoalarms.org

President
Larry Halpern
Safe Systems, Inc.
(303) 444-1191
larry@safe-systems.com
Vice President
Jordan Jackson
Security Central Co.
(303) 721-0111
Jordan@securitycentral-inc.com
Secretary
Frank Lawrence
Integrated Systems ,Inc.
(303) 698-2698
Flawrence@RMSSI.com 
Treasurer
Andrea Van Dyke
Safenet, Inc
(303)-985-9186
safenet@comcast.net 

Board Member at Large 
Jennifer Bruce
Rapid Response Monitoring
(866) 295-5548
jbruce@rrms.com  
Sofia Aguilar
A-1 Security Systems
(303) 587-7344
Vsofia@A-1Securityco.com  
Robert Larson
Safe Systems, Inc.
(303) 996-4011
robert@safe-systems.com
Executive Director
Susan Brenton
CBFAA
(303) 840-6688
susan@coloradoalarms.org 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS



WBFAA UATC
APPRENTICE TRAINING PROGRAM

WBFAA BOARD  
OF DIRECTORS
The officers and board of the WBFAA  
are made up of the following industry people.
President 
Shane Clary, Bay Alarm Company
Vice President  
Ron Dalton, ADT Security Services
Secretary/Treasurer 
Ron Lander, Ultrasafe Security Specialists
Immediate Past President
George Gunning, USA Alarm Systems
Director
John Hopper, Sentry Alarm
Director
Doug Shackley, Pacific Auxiliary Fire Alarm
Director
Kevin Green, Pyro-Comm

Sponsor of the

Fire/Life Safety  
Certification Program

Unilateral  
Apprenticeship and 
Training Committee 
(UATC)
The WBFAA  
Apprenticeship Programwww.WBFAA.net

Advertise in The Mirror -  
Reach an interested audience.    
Call the CAA office for details.  

800/437-7658
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WBFAA UATC Apprentice Class  
Begins in January 2013

The WBFAA UATC first semester apprentice course begins in 
January, 2013. Visit www.WBFAA.net for information or call the 
WBFAA UATC at 800-809-0280.  Class is open to employees of 
member companies who are have an apprentice registered with the 
State of California.

CERTIFICATION – FIRE/LIFE SAFETY 
TECHNICIAN - RENEWAL

For Fire/Life Safety Technicians with 4,000 hours of work 
experience, the state law requires them to be certified by passing the 
state exam.  The renewal application is posted at www.dir.ca.gov/
das and the state does not send out reminders. For information on 
the Electrician Certification Program visit www.dir.ca.gov/das and 
follow the links.

 The WBFAA UATC has certification prep material available to 
member companies of the WBFAA UATC.  If you are a member and 
would like the material, please contact the WBFAA UATC at 800-
809-0280 or email info@wbfaa.net.

CSLB Enforces Zero  
Tolerance

The Contractors State License Board (CSLB) established a zero-
tolerance enforcement policy and now issues legal action against 
any C-10 Electrical contractor who willfully employs an uncertified 
electrician to perform work as an electrician. CSLB is legally 
required to open an investigation and initiate disciplinary action 
against the contractor (which may include license suspension or 
revocation) within 60 days of receipt of a referral or complaint from 
the Department of Industrial Relations’ Division of Apprenticeship 

Standards (DAS). Labor Code Section 3099.2 stipulates that anyone 
who performs work as an electrician for C-10 Electrical contractors 
shall hold an electrical certification card issued by DAS; DAS is 
required by Labor Code Section 3099.2 to report violations to CSLB. 
Learn more about electrician certification by visiting the Division 
of Apprenticeship Standards website. http://www.dir.ca.gov/DAS/
ElectricalTrade.htm
WBFAA UATC Offers Online Continuing Education

The WBFAA UATC is offering an online continuing education 
program for electronic 
security systems 
technicians with nearly 100 
hours of course offerings.  
Registered technicians with 
member companies will 
have access to 18 hours of 
online courses annually 
at no fee.  In addition, 
registered technicians will 
have access to courses 
offered in physical 
classrooms and can submit 
third-party training for 
certification for renewal of 
the state Fire/Life Safety 
Certification card. For 
more information, visit 
www.wbfaa.net or www.
wbfaatraining.net.
WBFAA UATC 
Invites Membership

Assented member 
companies register all fire 
alarm technicians in the 
program and pay a monthly 
fee of $25 per technician.  
The apprentice program and 
course, prep material for 
certification and continuing 
education courses are 
provided at no additional 
fee.  In addition, member 
companies who contribute to 
public works training trust 
funds to the WBFAA receive 
a $.15 per hour credit for 
registered technicians. For 
complete information, visit 
www.wbfaa.net or call the 
WBFAA UATC at 800-809-
0280.
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TEL 888/607-5959
www.CAFAA.com  
info@CAFAA.com

CAFAA
P.O. BOX 1459
FREMONT, CA 94538-0013

CALIFORNIA AUTOMATIC FIRE ALARM  
ASSOCIATION

President
Kevin Green
Pyro-Comm Systems
Vice President North
Tony Locatelli
Cupertino Electric
Vice President South
Jay Levy
Hochiki America Corporation 
Secretary
Skip Vandeventer
Simplex
Treasurer
Jim Edon
ADI

CAFAA OFFICERS AND BOARD

CAFAA MEETINGS

CAFAA 2013 ANNUAL CONFERENCE
January 31 – February 2, 2013

Hilton Palm Springs, Palm Springs

Directors

Bill Hopple, Hopple & Co.

Darcelle Curtis, Notifier

Michael Reeser,  
Santa Rosa Fire Equipment Service Co.

John Sullivan,  
The Engineered Monitoring Systems

John “CC” Biggs,  
Intrepid Electronics

Patrick Ward,  
Aon Fire Protection Engineering

Joel Reitz, Siemens

John Strohecker,  
Cosco Fire Protection

Thursday, December 13
9:30 a.m. – 2 p.m.
CAFAA General Meeting
Siemens Industries, Inc.
25821 Industrial Blvd.
Hayward, CA 94545

Leon Parks

leon.parks@honeywell.com

(203) 484-5403

West Region
Northwest Region

(203) 484-7578 x. 5665
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ELECTRONIC SECURITY ASSOCIATION

6333 North State Highway 161
Suite 350
Irving, TX 75038
Phone: (972) 807-6800
Toll free: (888) 447-1689
Fax: (214) 260-5979
www.alarm.org 
National Training School (NTS) 
866/636-1687

EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE
ESA President
John Knox
Knox Integrated Systems
865-966-9687
jknox@alarmcontractor.com
Secretary
Bill Cooper
Tyco Integrated Security LLC
502-797-5470
bcooper@tyco.com
Treasurer 
David Koenig
Capital Fire & Security
608-442-8777
dmkoenig@execpc.com
Vice President 
Bob Michel
Valley Alarm
818-285-1500
rmichel@valleyalarm.com
Vice President 
Roy Pollack
Devcon Security Services, Inc.
954-926-5200
rpollack@devconsecurity.com
Vice President 
Marshall Marinace
Marshall Alarm Systems Inc
914-962-4699
marshall@marshallalarm.com
Vice President 
Ralph Sevinor
Wayne Alarm Systems Inc
781-595-0000
rsevinor@waynealarm.com

Electronic Security Association Launches  
Website for SECURE+ Initiative

The Electronic Security Association (ESA) has launched a new 
web presence to help consumers find the most qualified and trustwor-
thy professionals for their home safety and automation needs. The 
website, www.SecurePlusweb.org, showcases ESA member com-
panies who have joined the SECURE+ Initiative. These companies 
install security systems, along with lifestyle-enhancing features, such 
as remote control of lighting, air conditioning and heating, making 
their customers’ lives not only safer, but simpler, more energy-effi-
cient and more convenient. 

“Consumers are looking for experienced integrators. The SE-
CURE+ designation identifies qualified ESA member companies 
that have demonstrated expertise in the installation and operation of 
systems that include features to enhance control and convenience,” 
said Merlin Guilbeau, ESA Executive Director and CEO. 

In addition to providing a list of SECURE+ member companies, 
the new website also provides specific information about various 
products and solutions that give homeowners remote control of their 
electronic security system, including camera systems, lighting, appli-
ances and intelligent climate controls. 
For more information about the SECURE+ Initiative, go to ESAweb.org or 
contact the ESA Member Service Center at 972-807-6801.

Security America Risk Retention Group
Security America Risk Retention Group (RRG) is an insurance 

company developed by the ESA and administered through Marsh 
Insurance. Security America RRG was formed in 2003 to provide 
affordable and stable insurance coverage exclusively to ESA member 
companies. Security America RRG offers general liability includ-
ing errors & omissions insurance specifically tailored to meet the 
needs of electronic life safety, security, and systems professionals 
throughout the country. Domiciled in Vermont, Security America 
RRG is registered in all 50 U.S. states.  For information visit www.
securityamericarrg.com, call 866-315-3838 or e-mail info@security-
americarrg.com.

Immediate Past President 
Charles (Dom) D’Ascoli
Smoky Mountain Systems Inc
828-369-6067
dom@smnet.net
Legal Counsel (Ex-Officio)
Bryan Lawrence
Buchanan Ingersoll & Rooney PC
412-562-8830
bryan.lawrence@bipc.com
ESA Executive Director
Merlin Guilbeau
ESA
972-807-6810
Merlin.Guilbeau@ESAweb.org
Staff Liaison 
Suzanne Cole
ESA
972-807-6802
Suzanne.Cole@ESAweb.org
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BSIS Address and Telephone Numbers
Bureau of Security and Investigative Services
2420 Del Paso Road, Suite 270, Sacramento, California 95834. 
The following are a list of important Bureau numbers to update your 
records:

Main Number:..............................916/322-4000
Toll Free Number: .......................800/952-5210
Licensing Fax Number:................916/575-7290
Enforcement Fax Number:...........916/575-7289 
Email:...................................... bsis@dca.ca.gov
Web Homepage:............... www.dca.ca.gov/bsis

CALENDAR 2012 - 2013
WESTERN STATES SECURITY ALLIANCE

Send your events to CAA Mirror: info@caaonline.org

CONTACT THE CAA
California Alarm Association

333 Washington Blvd., Suite 433, Marina del Rey, CA 90292
TEL 800/437-7658     FAX 800/490-9682     www.CAAonline.org      info@CAAonline.org             

Jerry Lenander, Executive Director   jlenander@netvip.com

DECEMBER
4.................. Mid Cal General Meeting...............................Fresno
5-8............... CAA Winter Convention................................San Francisco
11................ GLASAA Holiday Party.................................Van Nuys
12 ............... SAAA Holiday Party......................................Sacramento
13................ CAFAA General Meeting...............................Hayward
17................ SDSA Holiday Bash.......................................San Diego

CAA CONVENTIONS 2012, 2013 and beyond
2012............ December 6-8.................................................San Francisco
2013............ May 2-4..........................................................Palm Springs Hilton
2013............ December 5-7.................................................San Francisco
2014............ May 8-10........................................................Palm Springs Hilton
2014............ December 4-6.................................................San Francisco
2015............ May 14-16......................................................Palm Springs Hilton
2015............ December 3-5.................................................San Francisco

Industry Events 2013
January 31- February 1
CAFAA ANNUAL CONFERENCE, Hilton Palm Springs
February 18 - 20
ESA Leadership Summit, Orlando, FL
April 9-11
ISC West 2013, Las Vegas, NV
May 6-10
PSA-TEC, Westminster, CO
June 17-21
ESA Summer Conference, Nashville, TN
June 17-21
Electronic Security Expo, Nashville, TN

2013
JANUARY

8.................. IEAA General Meeting...................................Riverside
16................ OCAA Meeting...............................................Orange
31-Feb 2......  CAFAA Annual Meeting...............................Palm Springs

FEBRUARY
7.................. SAAA Administrative Forum.........................Sacramento
18-20........... ESA Leadership Summit................................Orlando
19................ GLASAA General Meeting ...........................Los Angeles

MARCH
12................ IEAA General Meeting...................................Riverside
20................ OCAA Meeting ..............................................Orange

APRIL
11 ............... SAAA Police Forum.......................................Sacramento
16................ GLASAA General Meeting ...........................Los Angeles

MAY
6-10............. PSA-TEC 2013 ..............................................Westminster, CO
15................ OCAA Meeting...............................................Orange

JUNE
13................ OCAA Golf Tournament................................Mission Viejo
13 ............... SAAA Monte Carlo Night..............................Sacramento
18................ GLASAA Scholarship Awards ......................Los Angeles

JULY
13 ............... SAAA Rivercats Game ..................................Sacramento
25 ............... SAAA Forum..................................................Sacramento

AUGUST
20................ GLASAA Harbor Cruise................................Marina Del Rey
22................ SAAA Vendor Expo.......................................Sacramento

SEPTEMBER
10................ IEAA General Meeting...................................Riverside
18................ OCAA Meeting...............................................Orange

OCTOBER 
3.................. GLASAA Golf Tournament...........................Moorpark

NOVEMBER
12................ IEAA General Meeting...................................Riverside
13................ OCAA Meeting`.............................................Orange

DECEMBER 
10................ GLASAA Holiday Party/Elections.................Los Angeles
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